
Our Week In Reception 
Friday 14.01.2022              
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We have had a fun week learning about Little Red Hood. The children sat and listened to this classic fairy tale and loved pick-
ing out the wow words they could hear. We added some to our wow word walls such as ‘delicious’ and ‘snarled’. The children 
wrote descriptions of the big bad wolf and used their Fred fingers to sound out phrases such as ‘he has sharp teeth’ and ‘he 
has big eyes that see’. We learnt all about wolves and where they live in the world. The children were fascinated to learn new 
facts and see how similar they looked to some dogs.  

In the story, Little Red Riding Hood tells the wolf where she is going. In Jigsaw this week we talked about Stranger Danger. The 
children could explain why they should not tell a stranger where they are going or where they live. We talked about who we 
could go to if we needed help or got lost and considered people who are ‘safer’ strangers, such as police, doctors, people 
who work in the café in Newhall or people who work in a school.  
 
Please find on the next page our knowledge organizer for this half term. Our new topic is “Once upon a story” this is to help 
you see what the children will be learning at school and so you can have discussions at home linked to their learning. 

Today is Miss Watson’s final day at Newhall. We wish her the best of luck in her new career pathway.  

On Monday, we welcome Miss Matthews back into Willow Class. Miss Mathews is a student teacher who will be completing 
part of her teacher training this half term at Newhall. Miss Matthews spent a couple of weeks with us in December and the 
children are looking forward to seeing her again.  

Your child has brought home a letter today about a new Computing scheme called Purple Mash. For Early Years, there is a 
great section called ‘mini mash’ which encompasses lots of games and activities for your children to use and explore on a 
computer or iPad. We will be using mini mash in the classrooms for different activities and your child is welcome to explore 
these at home too if they wish.  

Have a wonderful weekend.  

The Reception Team—Miss Gooch, Miss Maddams, Miss Watson and Mrs Matthews. 

Home learning task. 

Now we are in Winter the weather is getting much colder. We do spend time outside every day in the playground 
and in the Reception outside area. Please do send your child in with a warm coat, hat, gloves, scarf and tights if 
they are wearing a skirt.  Please practise putting on gloves at home and doing up your zip independently. These 
are important life skills we support the children to learn at school as well.  

Dojo Prize—dress-up day  

This week the children have reached 1,000 dojo points in Willow and in Cherry class, meaning it is time 
for their next dojo prize. The children have chosen a dress-up day/ non uniform as their next prize, which 
will take place on Friday 21st January. There is not a theme for this dress up day, however the children 
will be making up their own stories which can be based around their costume/character. Please ensure 
to send your child in with a warm coat (and tights if they are wearing a dress) as we will still be going 
outside for play times and lunch time as normal.  








